Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 21st April 2008
Held at 22 Queen Square
Present: Scott Mackay, Lynne Flower, Joanna Murphy, Laura Hudson-Mackay, Laura Moodie, Bruce Carse, Stephen Lamb
1.
Welcome and Apologies
Scott welcomed the group to the meeting. There were apologies from Matthew Moodie, Alice Williams and Andrew Downie.
2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
March's minutes were approved with minor modifications and actions followed up.

ACTION: MM to place minutes on Bungo Blog.
3.
Finance
The current balance is 1739.15. The drop from last month is due in the main to the purchase of the new Bungo t-shirts. Lynne has invoiced advertisers for latest issue of the newsletter and paid Liz and is awaiting the invoice from the printers.
4.
Communications
Newsletter

The latest issue of the newsletter had been delivered to Laura on Thursday. As Andrew was on holiday she had been arranging deliveries. Around half have been delivered/distributed. The remainder were shared out among committee members. 

SM asked what the editorial policy was regarding coverage of issues outside the Strathbungo area, as the lead article in this issue concerned developments in Pollok Park. LM said she felt that as Strathbungo contained so few amenities directly within the conservation area, there was no way of avoiding covering issues outside our boundaries. However, she was keen to stress that she aims to report such issues in as neutral a way as possible. JM agreed that the issues had to be covered but was concerned to ensure we don't become too politically involved in controversial cases, e.g Govanhill Pool. LM also stressed that she'd like more heritage and conservation in the newsletter but needed contributors for these items.
SM asked if the newsletter was funded by advertising. LM said she felt strongly that this could be the case in future but is not possible at present. She would like to see someone take on the advertising side as it could be improved by someone with the time and energy to devote to building up a regular client base. The newsletter is currently funded by Friends of Strathbungo.

LF asked if advertising prices were an issue. LM said that she felt that once the paper was self-funding we could increase prices but she'd prefer regular ads to occasional high-value and labour-intensive ad works, such as the ad placed by Glasgow Chiropractic.

ACTION: All to deliver newsletters
Bungo Blog/Websites

Matthew has been keeping the blog ticking over but has been short of time recently. He has yet to get the planning applications program up and running again.
ACTION: MM to fix program.

5.
Planning and licensing
Scott will be checking over the detail of two planning applications this week: 13 Moray place and 6 Regent Park Square. 

JM raised two queries regarding licensing on Nithsdale Rd. The New Regent is applying for a renewal of its current license and residents at 57 Nithsdale Rd have expressed concern that Samuel Dow's may be looking to use some of the outside space at the rear as a smoking area. With regard to Samuel Dow's, SM suggested that residents check the details of ownership with the Land Registry. It's usually the case that tenement outside space is shared ownership and therefore cannot be appropriated by one resident without consent. 
ACTION: SM to check and revise if necessary relevant planning applications.
6.
Events
BITBL

Joanna, Lynne and Laura M had held a meeting to kick-start the organisation for this year's BITBL. 
LF suggested we rethink the percentage of raffle sale profits the scouts could take. It was agreed by the committee that we should offer them 50% of all sales. This year only the ten best prizes will be raffled off with the remainder forming part of a lucky dip at the Strathbungo Society stall.

LM has written to regular donors and is working on a new version of the leaflet.
Trisha has asked for donations for the tombola and bottle stall to be taken to 16 Queen Square ASAP but she cannot store them. LH-M offered to collect and store them.
SL will be holding the tea garden again and has contacted the bee man. He requested donations of home baking from committee members. He also suggested borrowing a wheel of fortune. JM felt this game may work better with a captive audience but if the wheel was available and we had enough volunteers it was worth a try.
BC has already lined up extra volunteers for the day and will liaise with SL and LF.

SL suggested we hold another gazebo-checking evening before the event and look into buying one or two extra ones.

The architecture walk needs a new host. After some discussion it was proposed that Gary Clark may be a good candidate.
ACTION: All to take suitable prizes to 16 Queen Sq.

ACTION: BC to ask musician friend to perform
ACTION: LM to e-mail BITBL rota to Lynne
ACTION: LM to send BC's e-mail to SL.

ACTION: SL to check gazebo prices and options.
ACTION: SM to ask Gary to host architecture walk.
7.
Back Lanes
Stephen Lamb had received an updated cost breakdwon from Brendan at GCC. However, he was concerned that the costs were too vague and did not provide a reasonable contingency. The quote came in at 62-68k. 
Andrew has been in contact with ENTRUST who have asked the Society to spend the money given for the Back lanes pilot or to return it. 

The society agreed that the issue needs to be brought to a conclusion for the AGM in September.

ACTION: SL to get back to Brendan for improved quote.
ACTION: SL to come up with a plan to be voted on at the AGM in September.

6. 
Aob

The timing of the next meeting may be awkward due to local events and closeness to BITBL. It was proposed we meet on 12th May at Grianach (the second Monday of the month) and hold the June meeting on 9th June.
